
 

PUBLIC NOTICE TO TRAVELLERS 

MOOSE FACTORY AND WETUM ROAD 
SCREENING CHECK POINTS 
 

- If you have been contacted from a Public Health Unit as a potential high 
exposure / contact risk and should be self-isolating, you should not be 
travelling. You may not be allowed through the checkpoints located in Moose 
Factory. 
 

- All travellers will be required to stop and check in at the Moose Factory and 
Wetum Road checkpoints. 

 

- You will be required to state where you are travelling from. 
 

- Travellers using the Wetum Road for travel to southern communities will be 
required to state where they are going and for how long. 

 

- Travellers on the Wetum Road will also need to fill out the individual traveller 
form upon return at the Wetum Road checkpoint. These forms will be provided 
when you head south, ask for them if they are not provided right away. This 
way you can fill out and hand in when you return. 

 

- If you have any of the following symptoms, stay home and do not travel: new 
or worsening cough, sore throat, nasal congestion, difficulty swallowing, 
shortness of breath or difficulty breathing, temperature equal to or more than 
38°c, feeling feverish, chills, fatigue or weakness, muscle or body aches, new 
loss of smell or taste, headache, abdominal pain, diarrhea and vomiting, feeling 
very unwell, runny nose. 

 

- Identification must be presented when requested. 


